LF040208-25



PO Box 9083
Rapid City, SD 57709

OUR MISSION

Sharing the passion of singing, Dakota Choral Union entertains, enlightens and enriches our Black Hills communitythrough the performance of significant choral works.

DCU provides the opportunity for individuals to develop within a supportive family of non-auditioned singers.

We strive to bridge boundaries and touch lives through our music.

March 6, 2008

Maggie Paul Hand Delivered (03/07/08)
City of Rapid City
City School Administration Center
6th Street
Rapid City, SD 57701

Re: Not-for-profit Raffle

Dear Maggie:

This letter is in follow-up of your recent discussions with Pam Holter of our group. DCU, as a not-for-profit corporation, is conducting city-wide raffle to win two (2) round trip tickets from Rapid City to Denver, CO. Those tickets were a promotional gift to DCU from Frontier Airlines when they began flight service at the Rapid City airport late last fall.

Tickets are being sold by DCU members in the following denominations:

1 ticket \$1.00 6 tickets \$5.00 15 tickets \$10.00 25 tickets \$20.00



DCU is a member of the Allied Arts Fund and is also supported through generous grants and gifts from the Stanford Adelstein Foundation, and The City of Rapid City. The drawing will be held at DCU's April 20, 2008 concert. The winner need not be present to win. The airline tickets must then be used by November 30, 2008.

The funds raised will be used by DCU to support its non-auditioned community choir of 70 members under the direction of our conduct, Caroline Brown. DCU relies upon the assistance of the Allied Arts Fund (AAF), corporate sponsorships, and the goodwill and contributions made by the patrons of our concerts. Our expenses include salaries of our conductor and pianist, purchasing music, marketing our concerts and related concert based expenses. None of the money is used distributed to any member of DCU as a profit in any fashion.

I would ask that you process this raffle disclosure through the city rules and regulations so that DCU remains in compliance with those obligations. If anything further is required of DCU to accomplish this goal, please feel free to contact me at my law office: 348-7300. Otherwise, I would like to thank you, both on behalf of DCU and personally, for your professional assistance on this matter.

Sincerely,

Kenneth R. Dewell

President



DCU is a member of the Allied Arts Fund and is also supported through generous grants and gifts from the Stanford Adelstein Foundation, and The City of Rapid City.